

July 11, 2017

In attendance: Patrick Winterschladen, Tim Jaeger, Tom Osborn, Kelsa McLaughlin, Cameron Arterton, Akshay Ghandi, Bruce Reiter, Champe Andrews, Brandon Barniea, and Jeremy Hicks (DRD)

# **Aquatics Director's Report:**

Akshay there was a conflict at the pool on Sunday, July 9 between two patrons. Words were spoken, at this time no action is being sought by either party involved. Jeremy Hicks of DRD, suggested in all manners like this an incident report should be filed. Akshay reiterated his long standing suggestion for a more updated check in system. Perhaps a program that allows guest names to be recorded along with a scanning system for all members. Will continue to look into options for check in systems during the off-season.

Recommended that a buzzer/alarm be put on the far emergency exit, because many kids still go in and out of the gate, disregarding the sign for emergency exit only.

#### DRD

Jeremy Hicks, was on hand to answer questions/concerns of the season thus far. Regarding cleanliness at the pool, discussed, that patrons should first and foremost clean up after themselves, then if anything is left behind the guards need to close the pool down following protocol.

Jeremy, discussed DRD policy regarding behavior of youth members: 1st, verbal warning, 2nd time out, 3rd 24 hour removal.

Concern arose, that guards may need to distance themselves from the children. No kids should be in guard room or around the lifeguard on duty.

Discussed the guards doing the 10 second scan across the pool and their head should be moving from the shallow end to deep end in a 10 count.

## **Treasurer Report**

Shared via email

## **Membership**

No new news to report

#### **Grounds/Maintenance**

Jeremy brought samples for the bathrooms. Discussed removal of the mats, and upgrading to flooring from Innovative Floor Systems, similar to what can be found at Ulmstead Pool Club. County must give approval prior to an installation taking place. The issue of the overflowing dumpster, following the 4th of July, was raised. Also, discussion about a landscaping company using the dumpster for a fee was discussed. The problems with overflowing dumpsters far outweigh the benefit from the financial contribution.

## Paddle Board and Kayak Rack

Patrick reported, BRCA stickers will need to be placed on all boats at the pool. The rack is only for BRCA members, with that said, any boats that were on the rack at the June meeting will be grandfathered in. Sticker enforcement will take place.

#### Other

Gate issues-

When the pool closes, the gates are to be locked, this becomes an issue when cars are still in the lot. Discussion of how to best execute this policy ensued.

A vote was taken and a unanimous decision was made to lock gate upon the last guard leaving.

New policy, when pool closes the gate gets LOCKED!

Motion to adjourn at 9:27pm